HS2 Phase 2a Highways Subgroup 5th meeting – Report by Cllr M Berrisford

On 26th February 2024 I attended an online meeting with the Snr Officer and others at HS2a for Traffic and Highways. 
Prior to the meeting I contacted some of the residents of Fog Cottages Den for their questions.  The meeting was brief and covered Highways only I have listed below the key points that would apply to the Parish.
· The contractors Keir are no longer involved with the highways department the contractor remaining is Belfour Beaty for site maintenance and safety.
· The lorry movements shall remain the same currently restricted at 24 that’s 12 lorries per day Maximum in and out.
· Highways sites/compounds are being closed as and when the remedial works are finished.  They could not comment on individual sites but advised me to ask the residents of Den Lane to contact the case worker at HS2a for more information.  
· Funding streams are closed that’s CEF/BLEF no new applications will be considered.
· Safeguarding of Land & Property being lifted is currently being considered and notification of this will be on the HS2a website.
I will continue to attend future online meetings on behalf of the Parish Council and report any updates accordingly.  





